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Press Release 
"Gingerbread says ‘Its time to make maintenance pay.’ "

Gingerbread NI, the organisation supporting one parent families, today welcomed the launch of the Child Maintenance and Enforcement Division’s media campaign as part of the latest government attempts at improving the performance of the child support system but cautioned that many lone parents would need to be convinced that the Child Maintenance and Enforcement Division (CMED) would offer any improvement on the Child Support Agency that it has replaced.  

Gingerbread welcomed the new Division’s clear focus on getting money to children and said the Division had to ensure that it developed into an efficient and effective service with a no-nonsense approach to assessment, collection and enforcement. Gingerbread advised that many lone parents would be concerned at any proposal to write off any debts owed to the Division as “uncollectible” and that it should be clear that every effort is being made to collect the money that is owed to parents and their children.

Gingerbread acknowledged the Division’s intention to get tough with people who refuse to pay towards their children and welcomed it’s aim to make it socially unacceptable to avoid paying maintenance.

Seán Ó Néill, Advice Manager with Gingerbread, commented: “Many lone parents, both in work and on benefits, find it difficult to cope on low incomes – child maintenance can improve family incomes, make a real difference to children’s lives and help tackle child poverty.

The Child Maintenance and Enforcement Division needs to make it difficult for non resident parents to avoid paying child maintenance for their children and needs to provide efficient administration and fast enforcement that helps lone parents easily navigate the system so that they can get the maintenance owed to their children. 

The Child Maintenance and Enforcement Division needs to work where the Child Support Agency failed. The Division has set itself an ambitious programme of work and it has never been more important that it succeeds in the basic aim of getting more maintenance to children. The current process of change in child maintenance must be the last and must deliver this time for lone parents and their children.”

Notes :

1. Gingerbread NI is the lead agency in Northern Ireland working with and for one parent families. Gingerbread offers an Advice Service for lone parents including a Freephone Advice Helpline – Tel : 0808 808 8090, training courses for lone parents including IT training, funding for courses for lone parents as well as Childcare and Information services.

2. There are 92,000 lone parents in Northern Ireland bringing up 150,000 children – this represents nearly a quarter of all families.
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Seán Ó Néill, Advice Service Manager

Gingerbread NI, 169 University Street, Belfast, BT7 1HR.
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